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Excellency,

I have the honour to inform you that the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) will hold the
Consultancy Meeting of the International Nuclear Data Evaluation Network (INDEN) on the
Evaluated Data of the Structural Materials (hereinafter referred to as "event") virtually via Cisco
WebEx from 14 to 18 December 2020.

The purpose of the event is to review experimental data and evaluations of structural materials, such as
Fe, Cr, Ni and Cu, and to coordinate efforts to improve these evaluations. Of special interest will be the
discussion of the energy range between the resolved resonance region and the fast region for elements,
such as Fe, which is difficult to describe accurately by both R-Matrix fits and optical models.

The event will be held in English.

I should be grateful if your Government would recommend an expert to be designated by the Secretariat
as a participant in the event. The expert should have specialized knowledge of, or experience in,
evaluations of structural materials, evaluation methodology in general or experimental techniques to
measure the properties of structural materials. In this connection, the Secretariat understands that
Mr Wu Haicheng (China Nuclear Data Center, China Institute of Atomic Energy, P.O. Box 275 (41),
Beijing 102413, China; Email: haicheng@ciae.ac.cn) could make a valuable contribution to the work
of the event and your Government may wish to consider recommending him for this purpose.

The IAEA takes no responsibility for, and the provider of the virtual meeting services has represented
and warranted that the Services shall not contain, and that no end user shall receive from the software
used to hold the virtual meeting, any virus, worm, trap door, back door, timer, clock, counter or other
limiting routine, instruction or design, or other malicious, illicit or similar unrequested code, including
surveillance software or routines which may, or is designed to, permit access by any person, or on its
own, to erase, or otherwise harm or modify any data or any system, server, facility or other infrastructure
of any end user (collectively, a “Disabling Code”).
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I would appreciate receiving your Government’s response not later than 7 December 2020.

Accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Melissa Denecke

Director

Division of Physical and Chemical Sciences
Department of Nuclear Sciences and Applications
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